
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
Happy St. Patrick’s Day to all.  Mike Garcia and his son provided us with one of the most delicious Corn Beef and Cabbage,  

Potato’s, and Carrots meals since last year’s St. Patrick’s Meal.  Imagine that.  It was a good time had by all. 

   

Our guest speaker S.C.E.R.S. CEO Eric Stern joined us for his first meeting and reported on how SCERS is doing.  He gave us 

some information on his background and said that he was glad to be of service to all of us county employees.  Made me feel good 

when he shared that we in safety retirement would earn a COLA raise of 3% next month.  Other COLA raises for the different 

brackets of retirees were also quoted. See page 3. He even won a couple of raffle prizes.   Our retirement system is still very strong.  

See our secretaries report included in this news letter.  

 

Next meeting we’ll have Sgt. Matt Owens, our range master, present as our guest speaker.  

In the absence of a sunshine report from Pat O’Neal, I reported the following to the membership.   A message from Pam Irey was 

received advising that Wayne Irey was now considered on hospice, but God continues to bless them with Wayne’s grit & determi-

nation.  They are cherishing every moment with him.  He still has the strength in himself to tell them how to run the Ranch and let 

them know when they are doing it wrong.  Secret is that, Pam continues to mess up so that Wayne has to stay.  Just one of their  

coping methods.  I’m not to let him know though.  Prayers to Wayne & Pam and all who are with him. Update: Wayne passed 3/16. 

 

Our immediate Past President Earl (The Pearl) Evans is recovering from a fall in his garage.  I don’t know why he couldn’t stay on 

the ladder.  Managed to break his hip, had surgery, was in recovery in a therapy facility for a few weeks and is now home           

recovering.  Don Nelson and I visited with him today, had coffee and a donut as we sat at his kitchen table.  He looks good and is 

getting around walking with a cane in good spirits. God’s Blessings, Earl.  

If anyone out there knows the whereabouts of retired Deputy Louis Schur, his nephew is trying to make contact with him.  Let 

Kathy Shannon know if you can, she received a message from the nephew. 

 

Lew Bauder’s family has asked for any officers who know Lew to please come and visit him.  It will lift his spirits and help him 

heal faster.  He is in Windsor Elk Grove Care & Rehab Center,  9461 Bates Ave, Elk Grove.   

916-685-9525  or home to talk w/ his wife Margie, #916-684-3991.  God’s Blessings, Lew. 

 

Coming up very soon on Saturday April 7th will be the 2nd Annual Robert G. Smith Walk to 

Cancel Out Parkinson’s Disease. The walk will be held at Maidu Regional Park, 1550 Maidu 

Drive, Roseville, CA.  For more information see page 2.  

Members of the 711 Club have been invited to attend the SPOA Retirees luncheon meeting 

on Monday, April 2nd, at 1100 hrs, at their association building on 550 Bercut Dr.  Where we 

used to meet before moving to the SCDSA Building.   Lunch begins at 12 Noon.  Cost is 

$15.00.  This is a short notice, but I hope that we can join them as they did with us last year.  

If you can attend, please call or email Kathy and let her know that you will attend so Kathy 

will have a head count to give them for the meal order.  See you there….continued page 2. 
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1.  Bruce Clark, Craig Tourte 

 

2. Jerry Biggers 

 

3. Doug Borges 

 

6. Cliff Lunetta 

  

8. Barbara Bravos 

 

9. Michael Corcoran, Joe Dean 

 

10. Gary Hauf 

 

11. Al Nabong  

 

15. Stephen Hughes 

 

16. Marlin Weinberger 

 

18. Jack Campbell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April  Birthdays 

President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56.comcast.net 

Vice President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

711 Club  PO Box AE  

Yuba City, CA 95992  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

guichardtm@aol.com 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

sjjjlee@frontiernet.net 

Pat O’Neal 

(916) 689-1745 

patoneal@711club.org   

Don Nelson 

(916) 606-1366 

dons91@netscape.net 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Past President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2018 

711 Club Officers 

President’s message continued from page 1. 

Start thinking about our range day on May 16th the 3rd Wednesday of the month.  We were not 

able to schedule the range day on our regular meeting day due to scheduling of another activity.  If 

you current I.D. is expired, call the office @ 916-872-8076. After the recording, leave a    

message requesting a time to meet with the I.D. staff to register for a new I.D.  The process 

takes a few weeks, so call soon if needed.  Remember No I.D., No Shoot.  That’s it for this 

month.  See you April 11th.  President Richard… 

******************************************************************** 

Sergeant Robert G. Smith, the 2nd Annual Walk  

April 7, 2018. In honor of 711 Club member, retired Sergeant Robert G. Smith, the 

2nd Annual Walk to Cancel Out Parkinson’s will be held at the Maidu Reginal Park, 

1550 Maidu Drive, Roseville, on April 7, 2018. For more information and to         

sign for the Walk you can go to: www.rgsmith.org or call (916) 382-2017.  

 
19. Dick Bennett 

20. Larry Jarvis, Sam Gault 

 

21. Robert L. Williams 

 

22. Richard DeCuir, Rolfe Appel, Robert Larson 

 

23. Robert Hall, Ben Sato 

 

25. Jim Ezell 

 

26. Ronald Landrus 

 

27. Leana  Garner 

 

28. Paul Games,  Keith Schmalz,  Frank Wallace 

 

29. Robert Cabelera 

 

30. Shelia  Loewen 
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Meeting  Minutes 

Date: March 14, 2018  Location: SCDSA Facility 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento. 

  

Meeting was called to order at 11:48 a.m. by Richard Madrigal.   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present.  Lunch was served at 12:05 p.m. 

  

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 Officers           Board of Directors 

X President Rich Madrigal            NP Earl Evans 

X Vice President: John Woodhouse       X Tom Guichard 

X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon        NP   JoAnn Lee 

NP Secretary: Nancy Gust             X Don Nelson  

X Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault         NP Pat O’Neal  

  Past President: Vacant              NP Barbara Smith 

             

General Members Present:  29               Guests:  2      Speaker:  1   New members:  0   

  

Sunshine Report:   In Pat O’Neal’s absence, Rich Madrigal gave the sunshine report.  (see President’s Message on 

page 1) 

Guest Speakers:  Eric Stern – SCERS CEO  

Eric Stern is the new CEO of SCERS and has been in the position for just a few months.  He gave short talk about his 

background with the state, before coming to SCERS.  He advised that SCERS fund is 80% funded with over $9 billion 

dollars. He reported that the COLAs will kick in April 1, 2018: 

 Safety Tier I retiring before 1978 is 4% / Safety Tier I retiring after 1978 is 3% 

 Misc Tier I   retiring before 1978 is 4% / Misc Tier I retiring after 1978 is 3%  

 Safety Tier II is 2% / Misc Tiers II, III, and IV is 2% 

Treasurer’s Report:  On file and available for review.  

Secretary’s Report:   On file and printed in Newsletter.  

Old Business:   

--The family of Jim Feusi sent a card thanking us for the benefit check they received from the Club. 

--Rick DeCuir reminded us of the 2nd annual R.G. Smith Walk to Cancel Our Parkinson’s on Saturday, April 7, 2018.          

The walk will be at 9:30 a.m. at Maidu Park. See Newsletter page 2. 

--Del Foster spoke about the East Area Rapist case.  The first known EAR case was 6-18-76, the last known case was in 

1986.  There will be a 5-part series on the EAR airing on the HLN Channel (DISH Channel 202) beginning mid March.  

The website is www.earonsgsk.com.  

--Range Day will be Wednesday, May 16, 2016.  If you wish to stay for lunch, it is PRE-PAID.  Send $15.00 to “711 

Club,” P.O. Box AE, Yuba City, Ca. 95992, or pay at the April meeting. 

New Business:  

--There will be a joint 711 Club/SPOA meeting on Monday, April 2, 2018 at the SPOA Banquet Facility at 550 Bercut 

Drive. Social hour at 11:00 a.m. with lunch at noon.  It will be $15.00 a meal.  Please RSVP to Kathy Shannon at 

keshannon004@gmail.com or 916-952-7395.  

--Don Nelson announced that PROJECT RIDE will hold a steak dinner fun raiser on Saturday, 

April 21, 2018. Tickets are $40.00 each. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 13:05 p.m.        

Free lunches for April were won by: Bill Cramer, Frank Davidson, and Bill O’Connor 

 

Next 711 Club Meeting: April 11, 2018 – SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

 

Minutes Submitted by:  Kathy Shannon for Nancy Gust, Secretary 
 

mailto:keshannon004@gmail.com


Next Meeting -  April 11th, 2018 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

April 5th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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May 16, 2018, Range Day and Lunch  
This is for paid members of the 711 Club  

 
This is a reminder that the annual range day will be held on May 16, 2018, at the Kenneth Royal Range.  
You are not required to qualify for in-state CCW authorization.  
  
If you want to qualify for out of state carry (18USC 926c/ HR 218): 
Bring your own weapon, and a holster.  You must shoot from a holster. You bring your own ammo -The  
session is 20 rounds per qualification. Your Retired ID must be current to shoot. If it is expired you will not 
be able to shoot for qualification. Range staff will check for your SSD/Retired ID before they send you to the  
firing line, to ensure you are an eligible shooter. 
 
The range fee has been waived by Sheriff Jones, for SSD. 
As usual, the range qualifications will start about 0800 and continue until about noon.  
The Lunch will be catered by Mike Garcia and the Tai-Mex catering.   
The lunch is $15.00 and will include sodas and cold water.  
THE LUNCH MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE DUE TO NO SHOWS.  Pay at the March or April meetings. 
 

You must have a R.S.V.P. before Thursday, May 10, 2018.  I need to know if you are going to shoot even if 
you are not planning on eating. RSVP to Kathy Shannon,   keshannon004@gmail.com or 916-952-7395. To 

R.S.V.P. to eat, send a check to 711 Club, PO Box AE, Yuba City, CA 95992.  When she gets the 

Check-she will put you on the list. 

**************************************************************************************** 

APRIL 2nd COMBINED MEETING WITH SPOA/ & 711 CLUB 

 

There will be a joint 711 Club/SPOA meeting on Monday, April 2, 2018 at the SPOA Banquet Facility at 

550 Bercut Drive. Social hour at 11:00 a.m. with lunch at noon.  It will be $15.00 a meal.  Please RSVP to 

Kathy Shannon at keshannon004@gmail.com or 916-952-7395  

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net
mailto:keshannon004@gmail.com
tel:(916)%20952-7395
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